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June 3, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to amend the King County Countywide Planning Policies (CPPs) to establish a plan for coordination between school districts and the jurisdictions within their boundaries, as recommended by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC).
This ordinance transmits GMPC Motion 15-1 that was overwhelmingly approved by the GMPC on April 22, 2015.  The ordinance adopts and ratifies the GMPC motion on behalf of unincorporated King County.  
Motion 15-1 adds a new policy to the CPPs that is a direct response to a recommendation of the School Siting Task Force Report, which is included as an appendix to the CPPs.  The new policy states that public schools are an essential and integral part of public infrastructure that is needed to achieve successful growth management plans by all jurisdictions in King County.  Further, this new policy sets up a plan to facilitate collaboration between the jurisdictions and the school districts, establishes guidelines for assessing school district capacity needs, and identifies strategies for resolving capacity issues should they be identified.
This ordinance integrates the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County.  The County’s role in the GMPC fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.

There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of adoption of this ordinance.

If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Smith, Deputy Director for Regional Planning, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9606.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Lauren Smith, Deputy Director, Regional Planning, PSB
